
 

Friday 24 September 
 
 

The nature of our context means that we often have to say goodbye to friends and colleagues.  This week we 
say bon voyage to Kat Desmond, who has been a tremendous addition to the team for two years.  Her support 
of the early years has been much appreciated, as has her regular donations of morale boosting donuts.  We all 
wish you the very best in the future – good luck. 
 
Our pastoral team worked with Y4 pupils earlier in the week to help promote the station’s Health and 
Resilience day.  They confidently shared information about our colour monsters and pastoral support with the 
visitors.  The children were brilliant at explaining the display of healthy food and snacks and challenged visitors 
to a sorting game. 
 
On Wednesday, we had the pleasure and privilege of hosting a section of the Waterloo Band and the Band of 
the Rifles.  They gave us a very entertaining presentation as well as teaching the children about aspects of 
music and musical instruments.  Thank you, Miss Flynn, for liaising with the band and organising such an 
impressive visit. 
 
Finally, we have had reviewed our internal environment and decided to implement a programme of change so 
that the beautiful outdoor environment is reflected indoors too.  The first area to benefit from a re-fresh and 
redesign was the area between the two Y6 classrooms, and next on the agenda is the Y4 corridor.  If you would 
like to get involved and you have a special talent in terms of interior design, or indeed a bucket load of 
enthusiasm, we’d love to hear from you! 
   
Have a wonderful weekend, 
 
 
Ben Turner 
Headmaster 
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